THE ARKANSAS BASIN ROUNDTABLE

July 31, 2015

Craig Godbout - WSRA Application
Colorado Water Conservation Board
1313 Sherman 5t., Room 721
Denver, CO 80203

Dear Mr. Godbout,

The Arkansas Basin Roundtable has reviewed and is in support of the Water Supply Reserve Account
Grant Application from the Parkville Water District. The Roundtable approved the request of $50,000
from the Arkansas Basin account on July 8, 2015. The Parkville Water District is also requesting
$250,000 from the Statewide account. This project is important to the basin since it will strive to help
ensure that the communities served by the waters of the lower Arkansas River have adequate and
reliable water supplies to meet current needs and the needs of the future.

The development of this project proposes constructing a buried pipeline to replace a flume that was
built in 1904 which has experienced extreme damage due to the 2015 unusually high runoff. The State
Engineer has recently required that the flume be replaced. The grant proposal also includes
constructing a concrete inlet and outlet structures, and a trash rack that will be installed at the inlet.

Sincerely,

ames W. Broderic
Arkansas Basin Roundtable Chair





